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Steering Committee Meeting
ADF&G Conference Room 
1800 Glenn Highway, Palmer
Tuesday, May 14, 2013, 1:30 – 4 pm

Notes
Facilitator: Eric Rothwell





Notetaker:  Sue Rodman
Attendance: SC members Corinne Smith, Kim Sollien, Frankie Barker, Jessica Speed, Jeff Davis, David Wigglesworth , Eric Rothwell, Sue Rodman; others Arni Thomson, Alaska Salmon Alliance; Roger Harding, ADF&G
Fish & Game steering committee seat transition
Sue Rodman accepted a permanent position in the Division of Wildlife Conservation, ADF&G. In leaving Sport Fish, her role as the State liaison to the Fish Habitat Partnerships will be taken over by Roger Harding from Juneau. 

Strategic Plan Update - Corinne
Working groups have been meeting and are completing their tasks for the most part; some still need to turn in sections. Written sections are due June 3rd. The Development Working Group has made recommendations toward consistency of terms and improved alignment of strategies, focal issues and threats. While this modified structure of the plan seems well thought-out, the steering committee had concern for re-organization at this point in the update. Corinne suggested that these revisions should be considered after all working groups have submitted their sections. 
RFP Scoring & Process revision update - Eric
Last fall during the scoring process, the subcommittee decided that the scoring method needed more objectivity. This recent work of a small group seeks to do that while also providing more clarity and guidance. The RFP announcement would be revised to align with the scoring sheet. Further, this process and guidance improves alignment with the Strategic Plan and could also parallel the NFHP minimum benchmarks and national conservation strategies. Consider that referencing multiple guides or resources does increase the complexity of application and scoring process, yet we do need to consider how we “rate” when evaluated by NFHP for funding in the future. Action: Comments on the revised scoring sheet due to Jessica May 31st. Care for points that apply to some projects but not others such as the letter from the landowner for property permission or letters of support from partners.
NFHP project at Swiftwater Creek - David
This project is stalled due to ATV issues. Project is focused on directed access and stream crossings. Use is on the Mental Health Trust (TLO – Trust Land Office) land but they don’t want people on their land with ATVs. Phil at GLT Anchorage is willing to communicate with TLO regarding project. Chuck Kaucic, Palmer SWCD; Bill Rice and Phil Shepherd to help sort through this issue.
2014 Multistate grant status -  Sue
Sue submitted the Letter of Intent to NFHP for 2014 funding to continue the NHD improvement project. Sue will send out the email submitted to Tom Busiahn, NFHP to the Partnership.
Coastal conservation award -  David
Dave Wigglesworth announced that an award was given to MSBSHP: Coastal America – A Partnership for Action for conservation work on coastal and estuarine habitat. Mike Daigneault and Dan Bosch, ADF&G were also part of the effort - they received plaques too. Action: Find a location to place the award. 
Meeting frequency - Jessica
Currently, meetings are every other month but agendas are full and we benefit from presentations from others. Suggest to make the meetings longer, such as 12:30 / 1:00 – 4:00 or other. Group agreed that presentations from other partners were valuable. 
Statewide Alaska FHPs - David
· Both Southwest and Southeast FHPs will be presenting at the NFHP Board meeting in June, Salt Lake City.

· Chena River Summit held recently in Fairbanks. 
· Kenai Salmon Symposium was a great effort: presentations, location, collegial, attendance. Focus groups within the meeting worked on the strategic plan. Randy Olson’s presentation “Don’t think like a scientist” was very good. 

· FHP Coordinators meet with USFWS regional director on 5/24/13. Opportunity to comment on partnership priorities across the state. Recognition of programmatic enhancement on both sides. Suggest to set up a similar meeting with ADF&G Commissioner or Kelly Hepler to connect the importance of agency staff support, common ground with agency work, share the accomplishments of the partnerships.

· Connect more specifically with the LCCs. Recent meeting of the FHP coordinators with LCC coordinators served as the catalyst for the NHD improvement conversation and application to LCC RFP. Water temperature is a common issue between LCCs and FHPs. 

· Robert Ruffner is now on the Northwest Boreal LCC steering committee representing Fish Habitat Partnerships. Invasive Species identified as issue of common concern. Interest in social / ecosystem services connection to landscape scale conservation. 

· NFWF to announce their Alaska Fund RFP soon. This will be the last one for the “general” topics; they are re-defining keystone issues / species for Alaska Fund for next year’s RFP in an effort to focus their work.

· Last week, USFWS reviewed all of the FHP project proposals for 2013 (nationally). No projects caused any concern for Mat Su. Intend to execute project agreements soon. 

· NFHP allocation methodology is being revised as a 2-tiered approach: base funding level + competitive pot. Steve Klosiewski is our Alaska USFWS rep to this group. Dave has encouraged Steve to try to get the base funding as high as possible. Skunked! 
Presentation at February NFHP board meeting  - Sue
Sue gave a briefing of the MSBSHP power point presented at Arlington. Will send this out to group for use.
Big Lake – 2013 Waters to Watch designation - Jessica
This is the 4th or 5th year that Mat Su has had aWater to Watch in the NFHP. This year, Big Lake was featured!
Symposium Planning Committee  - Jessica
Committee met in April. Dates confirmed: November 13 & 14, 2013. Location: Palmer Depot. Social event to be within walking distance. Capacity is 400. Sound: Rick Miller. Keynotes: being researched, down to 3. Jessica will send out more information. Consideration for having another workshop on the 3rd day. 
Outreach - Jessica
Creating an outreach folder for steering committee members to take to meetings. Organizational development for strategic plan is featured. Catherine Inman submitted application to Waters to Watch – Big Lake received the nomination. Newsletter coming out in June for Partnership highlights. Coastal FHPs have a publication – next one has an article submission deadline of mid-June. Please send ideas on articles to Jessica. Idea: GLT’s estuary protection map and progress. GLT finished O’Brien Creek grant project.
GLT Outreach - Kim
GLT sent information packets to 200 landowners to help them be better stewards to the habitat they own. It included information on how to have culverts assessed. Several landowners are looking to provide more conservation easements; this is a great opportunity for GLT to expand their services to conservation. Mailing info and may do television and print ads also. Looking to build up “buzz” around private landowners who are conserving salmon habitat to encourage “action” for more conservation with additional landowners. 
Mat Su Borough - Frankie
Standards for fish passage intended to be adopted by Assembly: they were passed by Planning Commission. This week, it is up for decision within the Zoning Commission. It will probably go to Assembly at the June 18th  meeting. Invitation to testify, also calls and letters to Assembly are helpful.
TNC – Ecotrust Salmon Decision Support Tools workshop – Corinne & Jessica. 
Workshop was held 5/9/13 at Denaina Center, 58 people attended from agencies, NGO’s, and native organizations. Summary to be distributed next week. Hope to create action items from the feedback.

Arni Thomson provided an article he wrote to Pacific Fishing magazine. Tongass 77 planning process showed that there is very little awareness about FHPs in the commercial fishing industry. There is a network developing among more organizations. Arni is proposing to write an article to highlight the FHPs, making a connection to the commercial industry. Dave suggested to contact Laney Welch for her column in the Anchorage Daily News. Board of Fish is another good avenue to convey the message, ask Kelly Hepler. 

Upcoming Events:
· All Alaska Fish Habitat Meeting, May 23, 2013

· USFWS Regional Director meets with FHP coordinators, May 24, 2013

· Next FHP national teleconference, May 30, 2013
Next Meeting: Tuesday, July 9, 2013 (ADF&G conference room is reserved from 1200 – 1600)
Facilitator:  TBD
Notetaker: TBD
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